GEWG68-14
605.1.1.1

Proponent: Eric DeVito, BBR&S representing Cardinal Glass Industries, representing
Brickfield, Burchette, Ritts & Stone (eric.devito@bbrslaw.com)

Delete without substitution:

Reason: As itis currently written, the 1gCC prescriptive shading option unnecessarily complicates what otherwise would be a very
straightforward and simple-to-apply prescriptive compliance option based on a reasonable level of improvement over the IECC.
The shading language alone is roughly double the length of the entire remainder of the IgCC'’s prescriptive building envelope
systems compliance path (Section 605). Moreover, while there is no shading requirement in the IECC at all, this section of the
IgCC singles out shading as the single new “energy efficiency” requirement for the thermal envelope under the prescriptive path.
Deleting Section 605.1.1.1 will make the code more flexible and more usable without decreasing efficiency or sustainability.
Although shading devices can be effective at reducing direct solar radiation in some circumstances, they are not appropriate
or cost-effective for every building and every circumstance. The exceptions in the current code simply are not possible in
many projects. Requiring permanent shading devices in nearly every building is too design- restrictive, and it makes the
prescriptive compliance option very difficult or impossible to use. With the availability of low SHGC glazing, the need for
permanent shading does not exist in many buildings and orientations.

The elimination of this prescriptive requirement will not weaken the code. Permanent shading devices are already
incorporated as options into the prescriptive and performance options of the IECC, which recognizes that permanent shading
devices are but one option to control SHGC. (The predominant method under the IECC is low SHGC glazing.) In fact,
eliminating the prescriptive requirement from IgCC Section 605.1.1.1 eliminates the potential for “double-counting” permanent
shading devices in the calculation of energy conservation measures (since the IECC permits higher SHGCs where permanent
shading devices meet certain projection factors). Shading devices would remain one of several options for achieving a 10%
improvement over the IECC per Section 605.1.1, instead of a near-mandatory requirement in itself.

Cost Impact: Will not increase the cost of construction. Deleting this section likely will decrease the cost of construction.
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